
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
January 10, 2011


Classified Employee of the Month
Cheri Spradling, Title I/Visual Perception Para at Dogwood Elementary, was recognized as the January Classified Employee of the Month.
NEW BUSINESS
Patron Insight Survey Results
Ken DeSieghardt from Patron Insight, Inc. was present to review information gathered from the District’s survey.  Patron Insight, Inc. has worked with over 30 school districts in the State of Missouri as well as schools in Kansas, Arkansas, and Iowa.

Over 400 head-of-household patrons, who were residents of the Camdenton R-III School District and who were registered to vote locally, were surveyed by phone to determine their thoughts on the District’s performance, their general support or opposition to a potential bond issue, and where they go to find out the latest information about District news and activities.  The results suggest a very satisfied patron population that finds favor with most of what is being considered for future projects.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

LCTC Addition Update
A construction and financial update was provided on the LCTC project.  Dr. White informed the Board about progress on the addition.  Expect to be moved into all labs by the end of January.  A punch list will be completed after that.  The building dedication is scheduled to be held on February 24.
District Signage
Superintendent Hadfield briefed the Board with preliminary information concerning District signage.  Mrs. Dickemann has contacted several individuals regarding this issue and has contacted the Missouri Department of Transportation.  Will look into restrictions by the state, the city, and the county.  The Board will be kept informed.
MSBA Policy Updates
The following policies were previewed at the December Board meeting.  The policies have been reviewed and revised by the administrative team to fit the Camdenton culture.  Administration recommended and the Board approved the following policies.
Policies:

DIE – Audits

DJC – Bidding Requirements

DJF – Purchasing

FEF – Constr. Contracts Bidding & Awards

GBBDA – Family & Medical Leave

GBCC – Staff Cell Phone Use

GBCB – Staff Conduct

GBEBC – Criminal Background Checks
GBH – Staff/Student Relations
GCD – Professional Staff Recruiting & Hiring

GDC – Support Staff Recruiting & Hiring
GDL – Support Staff Dev. Opportunities

IC – Academic Calendar/Year/Day

IKF – Graduation Requirements

IKFB – Graduation Exercises

IL – Assessment Program
IND – School Ceremonies & Observances

JEA – Compulsory & Part-Time Attendance
JEC – School Admissions
JED – Student Absences & Excuses

JG – Student Discipline

JHCB – Immunization of Students

Procedures:
DIE – Audits

DJF – Purchasing

FEF – Constr. Contracts Bidding & Awards

IGBA-1 – Programs for Students w/Disabilities (Initial Identification of Students who may require Spec. Ed. Svcs)

IGBA-3  - Programs for Students w/Disabilities (Section 504 & ADA Procedures)
JED-1 – Student Absences & Excuses (K-6)

JED-2 – Student Absences & Excuses (7-12)
JGE – Discipline of Students w/Disabilities

JHCB – Immunization of Students
Investigate Insurance Bidding
Mr. Beckett asked this item to be considered by the Board.  Would the Board be interested in bidding out our insurance with various brokers?  Previously the Board’s directive was to get pros and cons of a self-funded insurance program.  The District’s third party administrator is scheduled to speak to the Board at the January 25th meeting.  After discussion, the consensus was to listen to the pros and cons of self-funded insurance before determining whether to seek bids or not.
NEW BUSINESS  (Continued)
Strategic Plan Review – Mission and Goals
Dr. Henry reviewed the progress buildings are making toward achieving the student progress measures set forth in their building improvement plans.  The progress made toward meeting targets set forth in the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan was also summarized.
Strategic goal areas reviewed included student performance, facilities/support/instructional resources, high quality staff, parent and community development, and effective governance.  Collective commitments were reviewed.  The District will continue to set high expectations.

Presentation of the 2011-2012 School Calendar
Mrs. France presented a skeleton 2011-2012 school calendar.  This will be taken to a team of people from the community who will look at aligning the calendar to the strategic plan and look at professional development opportunities.  Dr. Rich will serve as the administrative representative on this team.  Adoption of the 2011-2012 calendar will be on the February 22 meeting agenda.
